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Torry Partnership 
Date: 19.04.2022
Meeting Room: Microsoft Teams 
MEETING NOTE 
	Present 
	In Attendance 
	Apologies 

	Fay Morrison
	
	

	Susan Morrison
	
	

	Lesley-Ann Mullholland
	
	

	Paul Tytler
	
	

	Christian Allard
	
	

	William Watson
	
	

	Adrian
	
	

	Ian Baird
	
	

	Derek Bain
	
	

	Richard Caie
	
	

	Kirsteen
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	ACTION POINTS 


	ACTION LEAD

	1.  Welcome and Introductions
Faye started the meeting off 


	

	2.  Minutes of previous meeting 
Lauren was not at meeting, Paul had hoped that she would have been able to come, he has been in touch with Steven Shaw, and has followed up with the Partnership Forum, he also got updates re harbour extension, and spoke to Jade briefly about ETZ and how we take this forward
 Minute Was approved 

	

	3. North East Collective -   SHMU Project , lead partners, initiative to get different creative directors working with groups , project underway           

          
	Info to be sent out re this 


	4. Heat Network/Virtual Energy – Bill Wilson gave info re this and he shared a map, this should be completed next year, main pipes will go in by the end of the ear, once they know it is working properly it will get hooked up by summer hopefully next year, if grant awarded tenements can get hooked up and hopefully the new school as well.
Ian thanked Bill and asked why the first phase had taken so long, construction to be finished, construction to be finished by end of 2022, no opportunity has been wasted .  Heat Network is a big project and 2 programmes have been designed to dovetail each other, also why only 300 properties to be set up when the original figure was 800, 300 is a very small percentage – agreement was for 10 mega watts but 1.5 average, once phase 1 and 2 competed it will then be at 800.
Decisions to be made on what to charge councillors will decide this

Cepa requirements  have been made

Timescale on Car Park being used – 6km of pipe and material need stored, there has been a debate round compounds.
No constitution over car park - is there nowhere else the pipes can be kept – struggling to find space to store pipes  - open to any alternatives re this as car park will be out of action.

Lesley-Anne said people were very upset with the pipe situation, need to do things better in terms of a constitution, also asked about pricing of energy – Bill reiterated that this would be a council decision.

What happens if not enough waste to burn – contract is for 20 years, council will still be generating rubbish – could transition to hydrogen.

Will people have the option to say no to being hooked up to a new boiler – it will be a personal decision.

Bill asked for any suggestions on where they could store materials and asked for the help of PNP re this and communicating with the public.
Richard was curious to how council tenants can veto this project.

The scheme will be promoted once people have spoken to others that have it and there has been a very high sign up.

Lesley-Anne spoke about big Lunch on the 4th of June and asked if any areas are out of bounds due to Heat Network- William said they wouldn’t by anywhere near and if they were to be that fences would be erected, will ask members if they would be happy for Bill to attend and promote.

Richard asked what the budget was for promotion – the contractor has developer obligations – open to discuss.

Bill asked the chair for the opportunity to speak with the group.

Contract has been awarded for the new school/community Hub

Morrisons construction have started ground prep work this should be completed by the end of 2023, he asked if they could come and speak to the group.

Bill spoke about what North Scotland does and their role in this .

Lesley-Anne asked if map was available online

Susan asked Bill about community benefits and if people were consulted out with the community, he said yes the council were working with Unions/groups, and he will try and connect them with the right people.

William asked about parking – there are a lot more than 6 spaces.
	Bill will try and find some drawings

	    4       Election Hustings – will be in White Cokade, advance 
              Questions       
             Would be welcome, they can be added on Eventbrite, was a 

             Difficult meeting to organise.

            Baxter Street Garden - Trudy Leask is in charge,, have  small     
            Group of 
            Volunteers made planters and bird tables etc. area is looking 

            Good, everyone invited to go and see.

           Glenbervie Road Garden – Facebook – small group if residents 

           Are looking for plots, they have been hooked up with Cultivate
           Shared link and asked everyone to promote 
	Lesley-Anne shared the link in chat

	   5      Updates – Derek speaking to schools about anti-social 
           Behaviour, 

           Boys are pretty rowdy and have less respect and lost some of 

          Their social skills since Covid

         Locality Planning – Partnership priorities, number of community 

         Ideas from constitution that need to be reviewed 

         LOIP -  for next meeting 

        Fay asked about LEGS meeting – no date yet but possibly star of 

        May

        Big Lunch Torry – Going ahead Sat 4 June over 3 host locations 

        Greyhope/Cultivate/St Fitticks Park , promoting it as BLT – 

     anyone   From Torry cam take part – looking to get 100 free Pack  
     lunches

       Adrian – Practice has changed ownership on 1 March it is now a 

       Community interest company – see some changes.  Applied for

       Capital Grants to improve consulting space.

      Fully staffed – Facebook Page and health promotion – starting 
      Patient participation group.
     Richard asked about difficulty in getting appointments, the way the 

     Practice works is that they aim to deal with any query within 24 

     Hours.

    Adrian said they had been looking at healthy prescription, green

    Space is essential for optimal health,

     Lesley-Anne said SCARF were looking for ways to connect with 

     People – could Adrian help with directing people,
	Paul to circulate and ask people for ideas

Derek suggested reaching out to Police Recruitment Team
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